Mr. Strong Himman, Director of Health and Physical Education, 3408 Kemwood, Kansas City, Missouri.

Dear Strongs

you connected with our University. There will be one more change in the department at the end of this year and I am hoping that such things may come to pass that we can have you here with us next year if you still feel as you did when I talked with you last in San Francisco.

Pursuant to that end, I am wondering if you would be kind enough to speak to our Sasnak Club, which is our Physical Education majors organization, some time in the month of October. I would want you to speak on what an administrator expects of a physical education teacher, or something to that effect. If I receive an affirmative reply then I want to make arrangements to set the date at a time when Deans Schwegler, Stouffer and Lawson, as well as Raymond Nichols, the chancellor's executive secretary, and Dr. Russell of Oread Training School, and other members of the Education staff can be present.

October 19. The fourth Thursday in the month is the regular meeting date of the club, but since there are conflicting dates in October, I would like to have you on October 19, if agreeable to you. If you will let me know I will begin to contact these people to see that the majority of them have open dates so that they may attend.

At some future time Miss Stapleton expects to see you and converse with you on some matters consistent with the furtherance of our scheme. I feel much more confident regarding the possibility of the future arrangement than I did at this time last year.

I trust that things are going nicely with you and that you and Mrs. Himman are well and happy as you can be under the circumstances.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,